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Glenn County 4-H Community Town Hall 
Monday, November 20, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. 

UCCE Office, Orland 
 
 

 
 
 
Ripley Springstead, of the Clover 4-H and Advisory Team, led the flag salute and the 4-H pledge. Attendees were 
invited to add items to the agenda. There were no additions. Ripley Springstead shared why she wanted to be on 
the Advisory Team, followed by Mayra Fairbanks of the Stoney Creek 4-H Club.  
 
The opportunity to discuss the purchase of archery supplies was presented. Christine Kampmann, Glenn County 
4-H Community Education Specialist, explained that having the supplies would make holding the project indoors 
easier to achieve. The fairgrounds requires set up and take down at the time of each meeting and unfortunately, 
moving hay will require a lot of work and time from our volunteers. The cost of the supplies would be more than 
$3500 not including shipping and handling. We also will need to purchase heavy duty shelving to store it when 
not in use. Colleen Cecil, of the Plaza 4-H Club, inquired about how long the items would last and she was 
informed that it should last several years depending on the use and that items could be replaced without having 
to replace everything.  
 
Event committee updates were provided. Christine Kampmann relayed that Country Pumpkins was very pleased 
with the turn out this year and felt the 4-H’ers represented themselves and the program very well. Corie 
Hurlburt, from Willows 4-H Club, provided an update for the Bowl-A-Thon Committee, and asked for clubs to 
donate prizes $5-$10 value. Corie Hurlburt also gave an update for the Fundraiser Dinner Committee, and 
mentioned that tickets will be available at January Club Meetings and that each club would receive a $1.00 back 
from every ticket sold. Christine Kampmann added that there will also be a bake sale and the Battle of the Bakers 
baking competition again. A save the date reminder was mentioned for the ABA Extravaganza on Saturday, 
January 13, 2024, and Presentation Day 101 taking place on Wednesday, December 6, 2023.  
 
Mayra Fairbanks, Advisory Team Member,  was asked to share about the 2023 Workshop Series for 4-H Project 
Leaders hosted by CA 4-H. Mayra said the zoom meetings were engaging, intereactedive and very helpful. Mayra 
also enjoyed being able to network with other 4-H leaders across the state and hear what they are doing and 
how they handle certain interactions. Also, Mayra said she has been sharing the information she has learned with 
other leaders in her club. Leaders were reminded that they will need to complete their trainings in order to 
receive their project lists and before they can hold a meeting. Christine Kampmann spoke about the Project 
Leader Workshop that was held, and the available resources at the UCCE Office. Participants were asked if their 
club formed a Coats-for-Kids Committee and Colleen Cecil, from Plaza 4-H Club said she would monitor the Plaza 
Elementary School location. Christine Kampmann introduced the 2024 California 4-H Camping Conference, and 
informed particpants if they were interested in attending to please let her or the UCCE Office know. The Advisory 
Team will look into the leadership funds to see if we can help with the fees. Both Emiko Fairbanks, Stoney Creek 
4-H Club youth member, and Ripley Springstead, Clover 4-H Club youth member, were interested.  
 
For Good of the Order, Mayra Fairbanks, of Stoney Creek 4-H Club, shared that they did a canned food drive for 
Halloween and will be doing one again to benefit the Orland Food Pantry. Colleen Cecil, of Plaza 4-H Club, said 
they will be doing a drive thru for their December club meeting at the Glenn Success Center in Orland. During this 
time, members drop off items to be donated to the local pet shelter and non-perishable food for the Orland 
Pantry. Corie Hurlburt asked about the 4-H Scholarship checks being issued and was told the beginning of 
December. Colleen Cecil inquired as to when the Crab Feed sign ups would be available as well. Glenn County 
Farm Bureau Crab Feed sign ups will be available in the next few days.  
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In Attendance: 
Ripley Springstead, Advisory Team Youth Member 
Mayra Fairbanks, Advisory Team Adult Volunteer 
Christine Kampmann, Advisory Team & UCCE Staff 
Emiko Fairbanks Stoney Creek 4-H Club Member 
Shilo Springstead, Clover 4-H Club Adult Volunteer 
Colleen Cecil (Zoom), Plaza 4-H Club Adult Volunteer 

Lilly Villa (Zoom) Schaffert 4-H Club Adult Volunteer 
Marci Sanchez (Zoom) Schaffert 4-H Club Key Leader 
Corie Hurlburt (Zoom) Willows 4-H Club Adult 
Volunteer 
 

 
Respectfully submitted by the Glenn County 4-H Advisory Team.   
 
 
 

California State 4-H Website: http://www.ca4h.org 
Glenn County 4-H Website: http://ceglenn.ucanr.edu 

ZSuite Enrollment Website: https://4h.zsuite.org/  
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